

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 (11:31 a.m.)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Let me now do
4 our legal agenda. The first matter on our legal
5 agenda is the approval -- review of an offer in
6 compromise in lieu of a hearing -- review of an
7 offer in compromise in lieu of a hearing, dated
8 November 8th, 2022, for Case No. 22-CMP-00046 and
9 Case No. 22-CMP-00050 and this is Metro Bar,
10 License No. 117857.

11 And the offer in compromise is at --
12 for Case No. 22-CMP-00046. Charge 1: No ABC
13 manager on duty, statutory authority DC Code
14 Section 25-701. There's a fine of \$250 payment
15 within 30 days of the Board accepting the offer
16 in compromise. And if the payment is not made
17 within 30 days, the license will be suspended
18 until payment is received. Charge No. 2:
19 Failure to provide security footage, statutory
20 authority DC Code Section 25-82385. There is a
21 fine of \$1,000 payable within 30 days of the
22 Board accepting the offer in compromise. And if
23 payment is not made within 30 days, the license
24 will be suspended indefinitely until the payment
25 has been made.

1 For Case No. 22-CMP-00050, there is
2 one charge in this case, provided false or
3 misleading statements, Statutory authority D.C.
4 Code Section 25-120iAiii. This matter is now --
5 The charge in this case is dismissed. I
6 therefore make a motion that ABC Board accepts
7 this offer in compromise.

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
9 seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
11 has seconded the offer in compromise. We'll now
12 have a roll call vote. Mr. Short.

13 MEMBER SHORT: (inaudible response)

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I cannot hear
15 you, Mr. Short. Mr. Short, I cannot hear you.
16 Mr. Short has indicated a "thumbs up" that he's
17 in favor. Mr. Cato.

18 MEMBER SHORT: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

1 Number two on the legal agenda.
2 Review of a request to reinstate cancelled
3 license, dated November 8, 2022. The license was
4 cancelled on November 2nd, 2022, pursuant to
5 Board Order No. 2022-886. This is Sankofa Caf,,
6 License No. 118499. I make a motion that we
7 approve this request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
10 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
11 vote. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

22 Number three, review of request to
23 reinstate cancelled license, dated November 2nd,
24 2022. The license was cancelled on November 2nd,
25 2022, pursuant to Board Order No. 2022-868. This

1 is for Room 11, License No. 079568. I make a
2 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
3 second?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
5 seconds.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
7 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
8 call vote. Mr. Short.

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

16 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

18 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

19 Number four, review of request to
20 reinstate cancelled license, dated November 3rd,
21 2022. The license was cancelled on November 2nd,
22 2022, pursuant to Board Order No. 2022-866. This
23 is for the Green Island Caf,, Heaven and Hell,
24 License No. 074503. I make a motion that we
25 approve this request. Is there a second?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
2 seconds.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
4 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
5 call vote. Mr. Short.

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

13 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

15 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

16 Number five, review of request to
17 reinstate cancelled license, dated November 2nd,
18 2022. The license was cancelled on November 2nd,
19 2022, pursuant to Board Order No. 2022-884. This
20 is for Cru Hemp Lounge, License No. 117958. I
21 make a motion that we approve this request. Is
22 there a second?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
25 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call

1 vote. Mr. Short.

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato. Mr.
4 Cato.

5 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

10 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
12 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

13 Number six, review of the
14 Government's consent motion for continuance of
15 show cause hearing, dated November 3rd, 2022 in
16 Case No. 22-251-00009. Twelve After Twelve,
17 License No. 117238. I make a motion that we
18 grant this request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
22 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
23 call vote. Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

8 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

9 Number seven, review of the
10 Applicant's motion for continuance of protest
11 hearing, dated November 3rd, 2022 in Case No. 22-
12 PRO-000060, Indian Food on the Go, License No.
13 092792. I make a motion that we approve this
14 request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
16 seconds.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
18 has seconded the motion. Let's now have a roll
19 call vote. Mr. Short.

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

22 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

2 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
4 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

5 Number eight, review of the
6 Protestant's opposition to motion for continuance
7 of protest hearing, dated November 8th, 2022 in
8 Case No. 22-PRO-000060. This is Indigo-Indian
9 Food on the Go, License No. 092792. This matter
10 is now moot.

11 Number nine, review of request to
12 withdraw protest in Case No. 22-PRO-00100, dated
13 November 8th, 2022 from Advisory Neighborhood
14 Commission 1B. This is DC 9, License No. 071156.
15 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is
16 there a second?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
19 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call
20 vote.
21 Mr. Short.

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

24 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

6 Number ten, review of the resolution
7 submitted by ANC 1C to temporarily amend
8 settlement agreements, allowing for extended
9 hours to 4:00 a.m. during the period of the World
10 Cup Tournament. This is from November 20th, 2022
11 to December 18th, 2022. This is an FYI to the
12 Board.

13 Number eleven, review of resolution
14 submitted by the Kalorama Citizens Association to
15 temporarily amend settlement agreement allowing
16 for extended hours to 4:00 a.m. during the period
17 of the World Cup Football Tournament, November
18 20th, 2022 through December 18th, 2022. This is
19 also an FYI for the Board.

20 Number twelve, review of the Medical
21 Marijuana Patient Registration Fees Notice of
22 Sixth Emergency Rulemaking. I make a motion that
23 we approve this request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
3 call vote. Mr. Short.

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

6 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

11 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

14 Number thirteen, review of the Medical
15 Marijuana Program Notice of Seventh Emergency and
16 Proposed Rulemaking. I make a motion that we
17 approve this request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
20 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
21 vote. Mr. Short.

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

6 We now move to our legal agenda II.

7 The first matter on our legal agenda is the
8 review of an amendment to a settlement agreement,
9 dated October 1st, 2022, by and between Advisory
10 Neighborhood Commission 2E and Citizens
11 Association of Georgetown and Rosewood Washington
12 D.C. Hotel, License No. 102245. I make a motion
13 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
17 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
18 call vote. Mr. Short.

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

1 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

3 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

4 Number two, review of a settlement

5 agreement, dated October 18th, 2022 by and

6 between the Meridian Hill Neighborhood

7 Association and Provision No. 14, License No.

8 096425. I make a motion that we approve this

9 settlement agreement. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

13 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

14 call vote. Mr. Short.

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

22 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

24 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

25 Number three, review of settlement

1 agreement, dated August 30th, 2022 by and between
2 the Meridian Hill Neighborhood Association and
3 Kiki, License No. 122613. I make a motion that
4 we approve this request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
7 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
8 vote. Mr. Short.

9 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

11 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

16 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
18 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

19 Number four, review of settlement
20 agreement, dated July 23rd, 2022 by and between
21 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A and Kitchen
22 Cray, License No. 113864. I make a motion that
23 we approve this request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
3 call vote. Mr. Short.

4 MEMBER SHORT: I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

11 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
13 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

14 Number five, review of a settlement
15 agreement, dated July 7th, 2022, by and between
16 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A and Old City
17 Caf,, License No. 121029. I make a motion that
18 we approve this request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
22 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
23 call vote. Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
8 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

9 Number six, review of a settlement
10 agreement, dated June 29th, 2022 by and between
11 Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A and Stable
12 DC, License No. 105439. I make a motion that we
13 approve this request. Is there a second?

14 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
17 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
18 call vote. Mr. Short.

19 MEMBER SHORT: (inaudible response)

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I cannot hear
21 you, Mr. Short.

22 MEMBER SHORT: (inaudible response)

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

1
2
3
4
5
6
7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr. Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

Number seven, review of a settlement agreement, dated July 13, 2022, by and between Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A and Sticky Rice/Sing Sing Karaoke Palace, License No. 072783. I make a motion that we approve this request. Is there a second?

MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call vote. Mr. Short.

MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I agree.

CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

1 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: (audio
3 interference) -- passes 5-0-0.

4 We now move to our licensing agenda.
5 The first matter on our licensing agenda is
6 review of a request to extend safekeeping of
7 license. This is for formerly Skylark Lounge,
8 License No. 090611. I make a motion that we
9 approve this request through March 31st, 2023.
10 Is there a second?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
13 seconded the motion. We'll now have (audio
14 interference) -- We'll now have a roll call vote.
15 Mr. Short.

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

18 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

24

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

1 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

2 Number two, review of application for
3 extended -- to extend safekeeping of license.

4 This is for District Still, License No. 102521.

5 I make a motion to approve this motion through
6 March 31st, 2023. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett has
10 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
11 vote. Mr. Short.

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

14 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

19 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
21 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

22 Number three, review of application
23 for carry-out and delivery endorsement. This is
24 for Hyatt Place Washington D.C. National Mall,
25 License No. 099158. I make a motion that we

1 approve this request. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett has
5 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
6 vote. Mr. Short.

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

9 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

14 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
16 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

17 Now we now move to our supplemental
18 licensing agenda. The first matter on our
19 supplemental licensing agenda, it's review of an
20 application for a stipulated license with letter
21 of ANC support for a new ABC license. This is
22 for Eye for Wine, License No. 120303. I make a
23 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
24 second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
3 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
4 call vote. Mr. Short.

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

7 MEMBER CATO: Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

12 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

14 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

15 Number two, review of application for
16 stipulated license with letter of ANC support for
17 new ABC license. This is for European Market
18 Kitchen and Caf, by Daniel Rossi, License No.
19 122712. I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I second.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
25 and Ms. Hansen have seconded the motion. We'll

1 now have a roll call vote. Mr. Short.

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

9 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

11 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0. I

12 apologize.

13 Number three, review of request for a

14 temporary operating retail permit. This is for

15 Empire Lounge, License No. 122864. I make a

16 motion -- I make a motion that we approve this

17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

22 call vote. Mr. Short.

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

5 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

8 Number four, review of application for
9 an entertainment endorsement to provide live
10 entertainment inside the premises and outside in
11 the Sidewalk Caf,. This is for Taqueria
12 Rosticeria Fresca, License No. 104296. I make a
13 motion that we placard this matter. Is there a
14 second?

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
17 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote. Mr. Short.

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

1 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

3 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

4 Number five, review application for
5 approval to provide a gift of a Whiskey Washboard
6 Trade Event that does not exceed \$500 in value to
7 various licensed retail establishments. This
8 request has been made by Breakthru Beverage,
9 License No. 060518. I make a motion that we
10 approve this request. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen has
13 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
14 vote. Mr. Short.

15 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

17 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
23 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

24 We now move to our cease and desist
25 agenda. The ABC Board will be issuing cease and

1 desist to the following licensed establishments
2 for the reasons outlined before. Taco-Ma Yucatan
3 Chicken, License No. 101229. The license did not
4 renew -- licensee did not renew. I make a motion
5 that ABC Board issue a cease and desist order
6 against this establishment. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen will
9 second.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short and
11 Ms. Hansen have seconded the motion. We'll now
12 have the roll call vote. Mr. Short.

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Cato.

15 MEMBER CATO: (inaudible response)

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: (audio interference)
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

23 We now move to our temporary -- the
24 Board's temporary license and one day substantial
25 change dockets. On this docket, there are 21

1 licenses. I will make a motion -- I'm going to
2 review the names. I will also read the types --
3 class of licenses they requested, and the license
4 number, and the attendees. And I will make a
5 motion -- I will make a recommendation to the
6 Board for all the establishments -- I'll make a
7 motion that the Board adopts the recommendation
8 that's put forward.

9 So the first request is a request from
10 Ashayla, A-S-H-A-Y-L-A Byrd for a one-day
11 license, Class F. This is for a dance social
12 party. This is on November 12th and November
13 13th, 2022. The License No. is 123154. And that
14 request at the end, we're going to ask that the
15 Board -- I'm going to ask that the Board approve
16 this request.

17 Number two, another request for -- again
18 from Ashayla, A-S-H-A-Y-L-A Byrd. It's a one-day
19 license, Class F. This is for a dance social
20 party. This is on December 9th, 2022. The
21 License No. is 123155, 100 attendees. And I will
22 make a motion that we approve this also at the
23 end.

24 Number three, Duane Osburn, a one-day
25 license Class F, which is for the Van Gogh Expo.

1 This is on November 12th and November 13th. The
2 License No. is 123158. There are 500 attendees.

3 Paul Hamm, a one-day license Class F,
4 10th year anniversary party. This is on December
5 29th, 2022. The License No. is 123194, 100
6 attendees, two security guards.

7 Number five, a request from Anthony
8 Holiday for a one-day license, Class F, for their
9 90th birthday celebration. This is on November
10 12th, 2022. The License No. is 123202, 100
11 attendees, two security guards.

12 Number six, a request from Afshin
13 Mottaghi, A-F-S-H-I-N, the last name is spelled
14 M-O-T-T-A-G-H-I. This is for a one-day license
15 Class G. This is for live entertainment,
16 including D.J. The event is November 11th
17 through November 12th through November 13th. The
18 License No. is 123129, 700 attendees, 14 security
19 guards. And I'm going to request for this event
20 that the Board approve through November 25th,
21 2022 and then we'll have -- And we'll also have a
22 fact-finding hearing.

23 Number seven, it's another request
24 again from Afshin, A-F-S-H-I-N, Mottaghi, O-T-T-
25 A-G-H-I. This is for again a one-day license

1 Class G. This is for -- date of the event is
2 November 15th, 2022. License No. is 123130, 700
3 attendees, 14 security guards. And again, I'm
4 going to make a motion that we approve this
5 request and that we have a fact-finding hearing
6 for all events after November 25th.

7 Number eight is another request from
8 Afshin Mottaghi, a one-day license Class G. This
9 is for November 18th and November 19th. The
10 License No. is 123131, 700 attendees, 14 security
11 guards. And again, I'm going to make a motion
12 that we approve this event.

13 Number nine is another request from
14 Afshin Mottaghi, a one-day license, Class G.
15 This is for November 25th, 2022. The License No.
16 is 123132, 700 attendees. And I'm going to make
17 a motion that we approve this event.

18 Number ten is another request from
19 Afshin Mottaghi, a one-day license, Class G.
20 This is for December 2nd, 2022. The License No.
21 is 123133, 700 attendees. And for these events -
22 - for this event date, I will making a motion
23 that the Board have a fact-finding hearing for
24 this event on December 2nd.

25 Number eleven, it's a request from

1 Afshin Mottaghi. Again, a one-day license Class
2 G. This is for December 8th, 2022. The License
3 No. is 123134, 700 attendees. And I will be
4 making a motion that we have a fact-finding
5 hearing for this event.

6 Number twelve, a request for --
7 another request from Afshin Mottaghi, a one-day
8 license Class G. This is on December 31st, 2022.
9 The License No. is 123135, 700 attendees, 14
10 security guards. I will be making a motion for us
11 to have a fact-finding hearing on this event.

12 Number thirteen, a request from Andrew
13 Tureaud, T-U-R-E-A-U-D. This is for a one-day
14 license, Class G. This is for a wedding on December
15 11th, 2022. The License No. is 123148, 75 attendees,
16 two security guards.

17 Number thirteen, a request from Ann
18 Walters, a one-day license Class G. The D.C.
19 Caribbean Holiday Pop-up. This is on November
20 19th and November 20th. The License No. is
21 123159, 100 attendees, five security guards.
22 I'll be making a motion for us to approve this
23 request.

24 Another request from Ann Walters, a
25 one-day license, Class G. Again, for the D.C.

1 Caribbean Carnival Pop-up. This is on December
2 10th and December 11th. The License No. is
3 123160, 100 attendees, five security guards.

4 Number sixteen, another request from
5 Ann Walters, a one-day license Class G. This is
6 for D.C. Caribbean event -- probably a pop-up.
7 This is on December 18th, 2022. The License no.
8 is 123161, 100 attendees, five security guards.
9 I'll be making a motion for us to approve this.

10 Number seventeen, another request from
11 Ann Walters, a one-day license Class G. D.C.
12 Caribbean Holiday Pop-up. This is December 19th
13 through December 20th through December 21st
14 through December 22nd. The License No. is
15 123162, 100 attendees, five security guards.
16 I'll be making a motion for us to approve this
17 event.

18 Number eighteen, a request from
19 Torrance Swain, a one-day license Class G. This
20 is a launch event for the New Canned Espresso
21 Martini product. This is on November 12th and
22 November 13th. The License No. is 123183, 200
23 attendees, four security guards.

24 Number nineteen, a request from Justin
25 Deckelbaum, D-E-C-K-E-L-B-A-U-M, a one-day

1 license Class G. This is a gala on November
2 15th, 2022. The License No. is 123201, 100
3 attendees, two security guards.

4 Number twenty is a request from Union
5 Stage. This is for a book reading and acoustic
6 concert. Nature of the substantial change is a
7 License Class CT off premises at 600 I Street
8 Northwest. This is on November 12th and November
9 13th. The License No. is 106026. The
10 substantial change License No. is 22-SC-01059,
11 400 attendees, eight security guards.

12 Number twenty-one, a request from
13 Signature Lounge. This is for a birthday party.
14 Nature of the substantial change to extend hours
15 of alcohol sales and consumption until 3:00 a.m.
16 This is on November 12th. The License No. is
17 117415. Substantial change License is 22-SC-
18 01060. I am making a motion that this matter be
19 -- We deny this request because their settlement
20 agreement of August 26th, 2021 prohibits
21 operations after 2:00 a.m.

22 And so that's the end of the list, so
23 therefore I make a motion that the ABC Board
24 approve the recommendation by the Chair regarding
25 how these matters should be disposed of. Is

1 there a second?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
4 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
5 vote. Mr. Short.

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett.

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

13 MEMBER HANSEN: (inaudible response)

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: I agree. The
15 matter passes 5-0-0.

16 We're going to move now to our
17 licensing administrative docket. This is the
18 final stage of the Agency issuing licenses.
19 There are 25 -- On this portion of this docket,
20 there are 25 -- there are 25 establishments. And
21 I'm going to read the names, the class category.
22 And at the end, I will make a motion that the ABC
23 Board -- I'll provide the recommendations. And
24 I'm going to make a motion that the ABC Board
25 approve the recommendations that are at source.

1 So the first request is a request from
2 Kidy Lounge, License No. 119361. A Retailer C
3 restaurant. This is for change of hours
4 application.

5 Number two, a request from Simple Bar
6 -- a request from Simple Bar and Grill, License
7 No. 092423. Retailer C Tavern change-up hours.
8 I'm making a motion that, that -- that we approve
9 this. And I'm also making a motion that we also
10 approve Kidy Lounge request.

11 Number three, a request from Take Your
12 Pick Liquors, License No. 120147. They are a
13 Retailer A Internet letter of request for an off-
14 site storage permit. I'm recommending that this
15 be approved.

16 Number four, a request from Chateaux
17 Remix, License No. 103871. They're a Retailer C
18 Tavern, letter of request to remove the officer,
19 Tawanna Price as a member. I'll be recommending
20 -- I'm recommending that this be approved.

21 Number five, a request from Metrobar,
22 License No. 117857. They're a Retailer C Tavern.
23 This is a carry-out and delivery application. I
24 am recommending to the Board that this request be
25 returned to Licensing -- to the Licensing

1 Division.

2 Number six, a request from the
3 Brixton, License No. 082871, Retailer C Tavern,
4 letter of request to remove the carry-out and
5 delivery endorsement. I'm going to make -- I'm
6 requesting that the Board approve this request.

7 Number seven, a request from American
8 Ice Company, License No. 084577, Retailer C
9 Tavern, letter of request to remove the carry-out
10 and delivery endorsement. I'm recommending that
11 the Board approve this request.

12 Players Club, License No. 108190,
13 Retailer C Tavern, letter of request to remove
14 the carry-out and delivery endorsement. I'm
15 requesting that the Board approve this request.

16 Number nine is a request from Project
17 DC Events, License No. 105182, pub crawl license
18 application. I'm requesting that the Board
19 approve this.

20 Number ten, a request from Kiki,
21 License No. 122613, Retailer C Tavern, new ABC
22 license application. I'm requesting that the
23 Board approve this.

24 Number eleven, a request from National
25 Union Building, License No. 120514, Retailer C

1 Tavern, new ABC license application. I'm
2 requesting that the Board approve this also.

3 Number twelve, Villa Yara, License No.
4 121278, Retailer C, new ABC license application.
5 I'll be making a motion that the Board approve
6 this request.

7 Number thirteen, Buddy's DC, License
8 No. 123008, Retailer C Tavern, transfer with sale
9 application. I'll be requesting that the Board
10 approve this.

11 Number fourteen, the Highlands Caf,
12 and Grill, License No. 122558, Retailer C
13 Restaurant, new ABC license application. I'll be
14 requesting that the Board approves this.

15 Number fifteen, Argyle Convenience
16 Store, License No. 122978, Retailer B, transfer
17 with sale application. I'll be motioning for the
18 Board to accept this -- approve this transfer.

19 Number sixteen, Shanklin Hall, License
20 No. 123200, Retailer C Restaurant, transfer
21 without sale application. I'm requesting that
22 the Board approve this.

23 Number seventeen, Lidl, License No.
24 121791, Retailer B, full-service grocery store,
25 New ABC license application. I'll be motioning

1 for the Board to approve this.

2 Number eighteen, Kitchen Savages,
3 License No. 122521, Retailer C Restaurant, new
4 ABC license application. I'll be motioning --
5 motioning for the Board to approve this request.

6 Number nineteen, Anania Market Wines
7 and Spirits, License No. 122253, a Retailer A
8 Liquor Store, new ABC license application. And
9 I'm requesting that the Board approve this.

10 Maleda Caf,, License No. 122579,
11 Retailer C Restaurant, new ABC license
12 application. I'm motioning for the Board to
13 approve this.

14 Number twenty-one, Friendship Heights,
15 License No. 122502, Retailer B, new ABC license
16 application. I'm motioning for the Board to
17 approve this request.

18 Number twenty-two, Axum Restaurant,
19 License No. 119716, Retailer C Restaurant, new
20 ABC license application. I'm motioning for the
21 Board to approve this.

22 Maya Market and Deli, License No.
23 123063. I'm motioning for the Board -- a
24 Retailer B transfer with sale application. I'll
25 be making a motion for the Board to approve this.

1 Number twenty-four, Open Door Market,
2 License No. 123104, Retailer B, Beer and Wine
3 transfer with sale application. I'll be
4 motioning for the Board to approve this.

5 And number twenty-five, Foxtrot,
6 License No. 122567, Retailer C Restaurant, New
7 ABC license application. I'm motioning for the
8 Board to approve this.

9 So I therefore make a motion that the
10 ABC Board approve the recommendations that was
11 presented on the record by the Chair for the 25
12 establishments that were just read in the record.
13 Is there a second?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I second.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen has
16 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
17 vote. Mr. Short.

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: (audio interference)
23 agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen.

25 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
2 I agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

3 Just give me a minute. I just want to
4 make sure that I've read all of the calendars, so
5 give me a minute please. Give me a minute
6 please. I just want to make sure that I have
7 covered all of the agenda items.

8 Let's move to our second licensing
9 administrative docket. And on this docket, there
10 are -- there are nine -- I'm sorry. There are
11 nine applicants. I'm going to give all -- read
12 all the names -- all nine names and then I'll
13 make a motion that the ABC Board grants these
14 applications.

15 The first request is from the Queen
16 Vic, License No. 083930, Retailer C Tavern,
17 streatery endorsement application.

18 Number two, Granville Moore's
19 Brickyard, License No. 072792, Retailer C
20 Restaurant, streatery endorsement application.

21 Number three, Aurora Market, License
22 No. 121619, Retailer B 25 percent, streatery
23 endorsement application.

24 Number four, The Commodore DC, License
25 No. 116799, Retailer C Tavern, streatery

1 endorsement application.

2 Number five, Barcelona Wine Bar,
3 License No. 089785, Retailer C Restaurant,
4 streatery endorsement application.

5 Number six, Barcelona, License No.
6 097610, Retailer C Restaurant, streatery
7 endorsement application.

8 Number seven, Number Nine, License No.
9 086354, Retailer C Tavern, streatery endorsement
10 application.

11 Number eight, Red Dirby, License No.
12 076076, Retailer C Tavern, streatery endorsement
13 application.

14 Number nine, Bistro Lepic, License No.
15 021918, streatery endorsement application.

16 I therefore make a motion that the ABC
17 Boards grants these -- approve these streatery
18 endorsement applications. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
22 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
23 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short.

24 MEMBER SHORT: (inaudible response)

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato.

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Crockett.

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: (audio interference)

4 -- agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Hansen.

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: (audio
8 interference) -- agree. The matter passes 5-0-0.

9 We're now at the end of our morning
10 calendar and our morning agenda. And the Board
11 will now -- we've now concluded our morning
12 agenda. I would like to thank the members of the
13 public who participated in our calendar this
14 morning. Thank you for your participation.
15 Thank you, the Board, for your indulgence, also
16 in participating. And so we are now in recess
17 until our 1:30 hearing. And I request that all
18 board members return to executive session for
19 further development. Have a great morning.
20 Thank you very much.

21 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
22 went off the record at 12:18 p.m. and resumed at
23 1:34 p.m.)

24

25

A	<p>39:1,4,7,10,13,15 applications 38:14 39:18 approval 2:5 24:5 approve 4:7 5:2,25 6:21 8:13 9:15 10:23 11:17 12:13 13:8 14:4,23 15:18 16:13 17:12 18:9 19:5 20:1,23 21:19 22:16 24:10 26:15,22 27:20 28:4 28:12,17 29:22 30:9 30:16 31:24 32:25 33:8,10 34:6,11,15,19 34:23 35:2,5,10,18,22 36:1,5,9,13,17,21,25 37:4,8,10 39:17 approved 33:15,20 approves 35:14 Argyle 35:15 Ashayla 26:10,18 Association 10:14 12:11 13:7 14:2 attendees 26:4,21 27:2 27:6,11,18 28:3,10,16 28:21 29:3,9,15,21 30:3,8,15,23 31:3,11 audio 18:2,13 25:17 37:22 40:3,7 August 14:1 31:20 Aurora 38:21 authority 2:13,20 3:3 Axum 36:18</p>	<p>17:21 22:4,25 23:21 24:17 32:8 37:20 40:1 book 31:5 Breakthru 24:8 Brickyard 38:19 Brixton 34:3 Buddy's 35:7 Building 34:25 Byrd 26:10,18</p>	<p>Chair 31:24 37:11 change 1:10 25:25 31:6 31:10,14,17 33:3 change-up 33:7 charge 2:12,18 3:2,5 Chateaux 33:16 Chicken 25:3 Citizens 10:14 12:10 City 15:16 class 26:3,11,19,25 27:3,8,15 28:1,8,14 28:19 29:1,8,14,18,25 30:5,11,19 31:1,7 32:21 Club 34:12 Code 2:13,20 3:4 COLUMBIA 1:1 Commission 9:14 12:10 14:21 15:16 16:11 17:10 Commodore 38:24 Company 34:8 compromise 2:6,7,11 2:16,22 3:7,11 concert 31:6 concluded 40:11 consent 7:14 consumption 31:15 continuance 7:14 8:10 9:6 Control 1:2,15 Convenience 35:15 covered 38:7 crawl 34:17 Cray 14:22 Cru 6:20 CT 31:7 Cup 10:10,17</p>
	B	C	D
<p>agreements 10:8 alcohol 31:15 Alcoholic 1:2,15 ALIYA 1:20 allowing 10:8,15 amend 10:7,15 amendment 12:8 American 34:7 Anania 36:6 ANC 10:7 20:21 21:16 Andrew 29:12 Ann 29:17,24 30:5,11 anniversary 27:4 Anthony 27:7 apologize 22:12 Applicant's 8:10 applicants 38:11 application 19:2,22 20:20 21:15 23:8 24:4 33:4,23 34:18,22 35:1 35:4,9,13,17,21,25 36:4,8,12,16,20,24 37:3,7 38:17,20,23</p>	<p>B 35:16,24 36:15,24 37:2 38:22 Bar 2:9 33:5,6 39:2 Barcelona 39:2,5 Beer 37:2 Beverage 1:2,15 24:8 birthday 27:9 31:13 Bistro 39:14 board 1:2,9,15 2:15,22 3:6 4:5,25 5:22 6:19 10:12,19 24:25 25:5 26:6,7,15,15 27:20 28:23 31:23 32:23,24 33:24 34:6,11,15,18 34:23 35:2,5,9,14,18 35:22 36:1,5,9,12,16 36:21,23,25 37:4,8,10 38:13 40:10,15,18 Board's 25:24 Boards 39:17 Bobby 1:19 3:18 4:14 5:11 8:1 11:24 12:21 13:17 15:6 16:24</p>	<p>C 33:2,7,17,22 34:3,8 34:13,21,25 35:4,8,12 35:20 36:3,11,19 37:6 38:16,19,25 39:3,6,9 39:12 Caf 4:5 5:23 15:17 21:18 23:11 35:11 36:10 calendar 40:10,13 calendars 38:4 call 3:12 4:10 5:8 6:5,25 7:23 8:19 9:19 11:3 11:20 12:18 13:14 14:7 15:3,23 16:18 17:17 18:14 19:10 20:5 21:4 22:1,22 23:17 24:13 25:12 32:4 37:16 39:23 cancelled 4:2,4,23,24 5:20,21 6:17,18 Canned 30:20 Caribbean 29:19 30:1,6 30:12 Carnival 30:1 carry-out 19:23 33:23 34:4,9,14 case 2:8,9,12 3:1,2,5 7:16 8:11 9:8,12 category 32:21 Cato 1:19 3:17,18 4:13 4:14,14 5:10,11,11 6:7,8,8 7:3,4,5,5,25 8:1,1,21,22 9:23,24 9:24 11:5,6,23,24,24 12:20,21,21 13:16,17 13:17 14:10,11 15:5,6 15:6,25 16:1,23,24,24 17:20,21,21 18:17,18 19:13,14 20:8,9 21:6 21:7,7 22:3,4,4,24,25 22:25 23:20,21,21 24:16,17,17 25:14,15 32:7,8,8 37:19,20,20 39:25 40:1,1 cause 7:15 cease 1:8 24:24,25 25:5 celebration 27:9</p>	<p>D-E-C-K-E-L-B-A-U-M 30:25 D.C 3:3 12:12 19:24 29:18,25 30:6,11 D.J 27:16 dance 26:11,19 Daniel 21:18 date 28:1,22 dated 2:7 4:3,23 5:20 6:17 7:15 8:11 9:7,12 12:9 13:5 14:1,20 15:15 16:10 17:9 day 1:9 25:24 days 2:15,17,21,23 DC 1:25 2:13,20 9:14 16:12 34:17 35:7 38:24 December 10:11,18</p>

26:20 27:4 28:20,24
29:2,8,14 30:1,2,7,12
30:13,13,14
Deckelbaum 30:25
Deli 36:22
delivery 19:23 33:23
34:5,10,14
deny 31:19
desist 1:8 24:24 25:1,5
development 40:19
Dirby 39:11
dismissed 3:5
disposed 31:25
District 1:1 19:4
Division 34:1
docket 1:10,11,12
25:25 32:17,19 38:9,9
dockets 25:25
Donovan 1:16,19
Door 37:1
Duane 26:24
duty 2:13

E

EDWARD 1:20
eight 9:5 28:7 31:11
39:11
eighteen 30:18 36:2
eleven 10:13 28:25
34:24
Emergency 10:22
11:15
Empire 22:15
endorsement 19:23
23:9 34:5,10,14 38:17
38:20,23 39:1,4,7,9
39:12,15,18
entertainment 23:9,10
27:15
establishment 25:6
establishments 24:7
25:1 26:6 32:20 37:12
European 21:17
event 24:6 27:16,19
28:1,12,17,22,24 29:5
29:11 30:6,17,20
events 28:6,21 34:17
exceed 24:6
executive 40:18
Expo 26:25
Expresso 30:20
extend 18:6 19:3 31:14
extended 10:8,16 19:3
Eye 20:22

F

F 26:11,19,25 27:3,8
fact-finding 27:22 28:5

28:23 29:4,11
Failure 2:19
false 3:2
favor 3:17
Fees 10:21
fifteen 35:15
final 32:18
fine 2:14,21
first 2:4 12:7 18:5 20:18
26:9 33:1 38:15
five 6:16 15:14 24:4
27:7 29:21 30:3,8,15
33:21 39:2
following 25:1
Food 8:12 9:9
footage 2:19
Football 10:17
formerly 18:7
forward 26:8
four 5:19 14:19 23:8
30:23 33:16 38:24
fourteen 35:11
Foxtrot 37:5
Fresca 23:12
Friendship 36:14
full-service 35:24
further 40:19
FYI 10:11,19

G

G 27:15 28:1,8,14,19
29:2,8,14,18,25 30:5
30:11,19 31:1
gala 31:1
Georgetown 12:11
gift 24:5
give 38:3,5,5,11
Gogh 26:25
Government's 7:14
GRANDIS 1:20
grant 7:18
grants 38:13 39:17
Granville 38:18
Green 5:23
Grill 33:6 35:12
grocery 35:24
guards 27:6,11,19 28:3
28:11 29:10,16,21
30:3,8,15,23 31:3,11

H

Hall 35:19
Hamm 27:3
Hansen 1:21 3:22,23
4:18,19 5:15,16 6:12
6:13 7:9,10 8:5,6 9:1
9:2 10:2,3,3 11:10,11
12:2,3,3,25 13:1,21

13:22 14:15,16 15:10
15:11 16:5,6 17:4,5
17:25 18:1,22,23
19:18,19 20:13,14
21:11,12,23,23,25
22:8,9 23:4,5,25 24:1
24:11,11,12,20,21,21
25:8,8,11,19,20,20
32:12,13 37:14,14,15
37:24,25,25 40:5,6,6
hear 3:14,15 16:20
hearing 2:6,7 7:15 8:11
9:7 27:22 28:5,23
29:5,11 40:17
Heaven 5:23
Heights 36:14
Hell 5:23
Hemp 6:20
Highlands 35:11
Hill 13:6 14:2
Holiday 27:8 29:19
30:12
Hotel 12:12
hours 10:9,16 31:14
33:3,7
Hyatt 19:24

I

Ice 34:8
II 1:6,12 12:6
including 27:16
indefinitely 2:24
Indian 8:12
indicated 3:16
Indigo-Indian 9:8
indulgence 40:15
inside 23:10
interference 18:3,14
25:17 37:22 40:3,8
Internet 33:13
Island 5:23
issue 25:5
issuing 24:25 32:18
items 38:7

J

JAMES 1:21
Jeni 1:21 10:3 12:3
21:23 24:11,21 25:8
25:20 37:14,25 40:6
JOSE 1:25
JR 1:19,21
July 14:20 15:15 17:9
June 16:10
Justin 30:24

K

Kalorama 10:14

Karaoke 17:11
Kidy 33:2,10
Kiki 14:3 34:20
Kitchen 14:21 21:18
36:2

L

launch 30:20
legal 1:6,6 2:4,4 4:1
12:6,7
Lepic 39:14
Let's 8:18 38:8
letter 20:20 21:16 33:13
33:18 34:4,9,13
licensed 24:7 25:1
licensee 25:4
licensees 26:1
licenses 26:3 32:18
licensing 1:7,7,10,11
18:4,5 20:18,19 32:17
33:25,25 38:8
Lidl 35:23
lieu 2:6,7
Liquor 36:8
Liquors 33:12
list 31:22
live 23:9 27:15
Lounge 6:20 18:7 22:15
31:13 33:2,10

M

M-O-T-T-A-G-H-I 27:14
making 28:22 29:4,10
29:22 30:9,16 31:18
33:8,9 35:5 36:25
Maleda 36:10
Mall 19:24
manager 2:13
March 18:9 19:6
Marijuana 10:21 11:15
Market 21:17 36:6,22
37:1 38:21
Martini 30:21
matter 1:5 2:4 3:4,25
4:21 5:18 6:15 7:12
8:8 9:4,9 10:5 11:13
12:5,7 13:3,24 14:18
15:13 16:8 17:7 18:5
19:1,21 20:16,18
21:14 22:11 23:7,13
24:3,23 25:22 31:18
32:15 38:2 40:8,21
matters 31:25
Maya 36:22
Medical 10:20 11:14
MEETING 1:3
members 40:12,18
Meridian 13:6 14:2

met 1:16
Metro 2:9
Metrobar 33:21
minute 38:3,5,5
misleading 3:3
Moore's 38:18
moot 9:10
morning 40:9,10,11,14
 40:19
motion 3:6 4:6,10 5:2,7
 5:24 6:4,21,25 7:14
 7:17,22 8:10,13,18
 9:6,15,19 10:22 11:2
 11:16,20 12:12,17
 13:8,13 14:3,7,22
 15:2,17,22 16:12,17
 17:12,17 18:8,13 19:5
 19:5,10,25 20:5,23
 21:3,19,25 22:16,16
 22:21 23:13,17 24:9
 24:13 25:4,11 26:1,5
 26:7,22 28:4,11,17,22
 29:4,10,22 30:9,16
 31:18,23 32:4,22,24
 33:8,9 35:5 36:25
 37:9,16 38:13 39:16
 39:22,23
motioning 35:17,25
 36:4,5,12,16,20,23
 37:4,7
Mottaghi 27:13,24 28:8
 28:14,19 29:1,7
move 12:6 18:4 20:17
 24:24 25:23 32:16
 38:8

N

name 27:13
names 26:2 32:21
 38:12,12
National 19:24 34:24
Nature 31:6,14
Neighborhood 9:13
 12:10 13:6 14:2,21
 15:16 16:11 17:10
new 20:21 21:17 30:20
 34:21 35:1,4,13,25
 36:3,8,11,15,19 37:6
nine 9:11 28:13 34:16
 38:10,11,12 39:8,14
nineteen 30:24 36:6
Northwest 31:8
Notice 10:21 11:15
November 1:14 2:8 4:3
 4:4,23,24 5:20,21
 6:17,18 7:15 8:11 9:7
 9:13 10:10,17 26:12
 26:12 27:1,1,9,16,17

27:17,20 28:2,6,9,9
 28:15 29:19,20 30:21
 30:22 31:1,8,8,16
number 4:1,22 5:19
 6:16 7:13 8:9 9:5,11
 10:6,13,20 11:14 13:4
 13:25 14:19 15:14
 16:9 17:8 19:2,22
 21:15 22:13 23:8 24:4
 26:4,17,24 27:7,12,23
 28:7,13,18,25 29:6,12
 29:17 30:4,10,18,24
 31:4,12 33:5,11,16,21
 34:2,7,16,20,24 35:3
 35:7,11,15,19,23 36:2
 36:6,14,18 37:1,5
 38:18,21,24 39:2,5,8
 39:8,11,14

O

O-T-T- 27:24
October 12:9 13:5
off- 33:13
offer 2:5,7,11,15,22 3:7
 3:11
officer 33:18
Old 15:16
one-day 26:10,18,24
 27:3,8,14,25 28:8,14
 28:19 29:1,7,13,18,25
 30:5,11,19,25
Open 37:1
operating 22:14
operations 31:21
opposition 9:6
order 4:5,25 5:22 6:19
 25:5
ORELLANA 1:25
Osburn 26:24
outlined 25:2
outside 23:10

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 2:1
p.m 40:22,23
Palace 17:11
participated 40:13
participating 40:16
participation 40:14
party 26:12,20 27:4
 31:13
passed 5:18
passes 3:25 4:21 6:15
 7:12 8:8 9:4 10:5
 11:13 12:5 13:3,24
 14:18 15:13 16:8 17:7
 18:3 19:1,21 20:16

21:14 22:11 23:7 24:3
 24:23 25:22 32:15
 38:2 40:8
Patient 10:21
Paul 27:3
payable 2:21
payment 2:14,16,18,23
 2:24
percent 38:22
period 10:9,16
permit 22:14 33:14
Pick 33:12
placard 23:13
Place 19:24
Players 34:12
please 38:5,6
pop-up 29:19 30:1,6,12
portion 32:19
premises 23:10 31:7
PRESENT 1:18,23
presented 37:11
presiding 1:16
Price 33:19
PRO-000060 8:12
probably 30:6
product 30:21
Program 11:15
prohibits 31:20
Project 34:16
Proposed 11:16
protest 8:10 9:7,12
Protestant's 9:6
provide 2:19 23:9 24:5
 32:23
provided 3:2
Provision 13:7
pub 34:17
public 40:13
pursuant 4:4,25 5:22
 6:19
put 26:8

Q

Queen 38:15

R

Rafi 1:20 3:20 4:16 5:13
 6:10 7:7 8:3,24 11:8
 12:23 13:19 14:13
 15:8 16:3 17:2,23
 18:20 19:16 20:11
 21:9 22:6 23:2,23
 32:10
read 26:2 32:21 37:12
 38:4,11
reading 31:5
reasons 25:2
received 2:18

recess 40:16
recommendation 26:5
 26:7 31:24
recommendations
 32:23,25 37:10
recommending 33:14
 33:19,20,24 34:10
record 37:11,12 40:22
Red 39:11
regarding 31:24
Registration 10:21
reinstate 4:2,23 5:20
 6:17
Remix 33:17
remove 33:18 34:4,9,13
renew 25:4,4
request 4:2,7,22 5:2,19
 5:25 6:16,21 7:18
 8:14 9:11,15 10:23
 11:17 12:13 14:4,23
 15:18 16:13 17:13
 18:6,9 20:1,23 21:20
 22:13,17 24:8,10 26:9
 26:9,14,16,17 27:7,12
 27:19,23 28:5,7,13,18
 28:25 29:6,7,12,17,23
 29:24 30:4,10,18,24
 31:4,12,19 33:1,1,5,6
 33:10,11,13,16,18,21
 33:24 34:2,4,6,7,9,11
 34:13,15,16,20,24
 35:6 36:5,17 38:15
 40:17
requested 26:3
requesting 34:6,15,18
 34:22 35:2,9,14,21
 36:9
resolution 10:6,13
response 3:13,23 4:19
 5:16 6:13 7:10 8:6,22
 9:2 11:6,11 13:1,22
 14:11,16 15:11 16:1,6
 16:19,22 17:5 18:1,18
 18:23 19:14,19 20:9
 20:14 21:12 22:9 23:5
 24:1 25:15 32:13
 39:24
restaurant 33:3 35:13
 35:20 36:3,11,18,19
 37:6 38:20 39:3,6
resumed 40:22
retail 22:14 24:7
Retailer 33:2,7,13,17,22
 34:3,8,13,21,25 35:4
 35:8,12,16,20,24 36:3
 36:7,11,15,19,24 37:2
 37:6 38:16,19,22,25
 39:3,6,9,12

return 40:18
returned 33:25
review 2:5,6 4:2,22 5:19
 6:16 7:13 8:9 9:5,11
 10:6,13,20 11:14 12:8
 13:4,25 14:19 15:14
 16:9 17:8 18:6 19:2
 19:22 20:19 21:15
 22:13 23:8 24:4 26:2

Rice/Sing 17:11

roll 3:12 4:10 5:7 6:4,25
 7:22 8:18 9:19 11:2
 11:20 12:17 13:13
 14:7 15:2,22 16:17
 17:17 18:14 19:10
 20:5 21:3 22:1,21
 23:17 24:13 25:12
 32:4 37:16 39:22

Room 5:1

Rosewood 12:11

Rossi 21:18

Rosticeria 23:12

Rulemaking 10:22
 11:16

S

S 1:20
safekeeping 18:6 19:3
sale 35:8,17,21 36:24
 37:3
sales 31:15
Sankofa 4:5
Savages 36:2
second 4:7,8 5:3,25
 6:22,23 7:18 8:14
 9:16,17 10:23 11:17
 11:18 12:13 13:9 14:4
 14:5,23 15:18 16:13
 17:13 18:10,11 19:6
 20:1,24 21:20,23
 22:17 23:14,15 24:10
 24:11 25:6,7,9 32:1,2
 37:13,14 38:8 39:18
seconded 3:11 4:10 5:7
 6:4,25 7:22 8:18 9:19
 11:2,20 12:17 13:13
 14:7 15:2,22 16:17
 17:17 18:13 19:10
 20:5 21:3,25 22:21
 23:17 24:13 25:11
 32:4 37:16 39:22
seconds 3:9 5:5 6:2
 7:20 8:16 10:25 12:15
 13:11 14:25 15:20
 16:15 17:15 19:8 20:3
 21:1,22 22:19 39:20
Section 2:14,20 3:4
security 2:19 27:6,11

27:18 28:3,10 29:10
 29:16,21 30:3,8,15,23
 31:3,11

session 40:18

settlement 10:8,15 12:8
 13:4,9,25 14:19 15:14
 16:9 17:8 31:19

seven 8:9 17:8 27:23
 34:7 39:8

seventeen 30:10 35:23

Seventh 11:15

Shanklin 35:19

show 7:15

Sidewalk 23:11

Signature 31:13

Simple 33:5,6

Sing 17:11

site 33:14

six 7:13 16:9 27:12 34:2
 39:5

sixteen 30:4 35:19

Sixth 10:22

Skylark 18:7

social 26:11,19

sorry 38:10

source 32:25

spelled 27:13

Spirits 36:7

Stable 16:11

Staff 1:25

stage 31:5 32:18

statements 3:3

statutory 2:13,19 3:3

Sticky 17:10

stipulated 20:20 21:16

storage 33:14

store 35:16,24 36:8

streatory 38:17,20,22
 38:25 39:4,6,9,12,15
 39:17

Street 31:7

submitted 10:7,14

substantial 1:9 25:24

31:6,10,14,17

supplemental 1:7 20:17
 20:19

support 20:21 21:16

suspended 2:17,24

Swain 30:19

T

T-U-R-E-A-U-D 29:13

Taco-Ma 25:2

Taqueria 23:11

Tavern 33:7,18,22 34:3

34:9,13,21 35:1,8

38:16,25 39:9,12

Tawanna 33:19

temporarily 10:7,15

temporary 1:9 22:14
 25:23,24

ten 10:6 28:18 34:20

thank 40:12,14,15,20

thirteen 11:14 29:12,17
 35:7

three 4:22 13:25 19:22
 22:13 26:24 33:11
 38:21

thumbs 3:16

Torrance 30:19

Tournament 10:10,17

Trade 24:6

transfer 35:8,16,18,20
 36:24 37:3

Tureaud 29:13

twelve 7:16,16 10:20
 29:6 35:3

twenty 31:4

twenty-five 37:5

twenty-four 37:1

twenty-one 31:12 36:14

twenty-two 36:18

two 4:1 13:4 19:2 21:15
 26:17 27:6,11 29:16

31:3 33:5 38:18

types 26:2

U

Union 31:4 34:25

V

value 24:6

Van 26:25

various 24:7

Vic 38:16

videoconference 1:16

Villa 35:3

vote 3:12 4:11 5:8 6:5
 7:1,23 8:19 9:20 11:3

11:21 12:18 13:14

14:8 15:3,23 16:18

17:18 18:14 19:11

20:6 21:4 22:1,22

23:18 24:14 25:12

32:5 37:17 39:23

W

W 1:16,19

Walters 29:18,24 30:5
 30:11

Washboard 24:5

Washington 12:11

19:24

WebEx 1:16

wedding 29:14

Wednesday 1:13

went 40:22

Whiskey 24:5

Wine 20:22 37:2 39:2

Wines 36:6

withdraw 9:12

World 10:9,17

X

Y

Yara 35:3

year 27:4

Yucatan 25:2

Z

0

01060 31:18

021918 39:15

060518 24:9

071156 9:14

072783 17:12

072792 38:19

074503 5:24

076076 39:12

079568 5:1

082871 34:3

083930 38:16

084577 34:8

086354 39:9

089785 39:3

09 1:14

090611 18:8

092423 33:7

092792 8:13 9:9

096425 13:8

097610 39:6

099158 19:25

1

1,000 2:21

1:30 40:17

1:34 40:23

100 26:21 27:5,10 29:21

30:3,8,15 31:2

101229 25:3

102245 12:12

102521 19:4

103871 33:17

104296 23:12

105182 34:17

105439 16:12

106026 31:9

108190 34:12

10th 27:4 30:2

11 5:1

11:31 2:2

113864 14:22

116799 38:25
117238 7:17
117415 31:17
117857 2:10 33:22
117958 6:20
118499 4:6
119361 33:2
119716 36:19
11th 27:16 29:15 30:2
12:18 40:22
120147 33:12
120303 20:22
120514 34:25
121029 15:17
121278 35:4
121619 38:22
121791 35:24
122253 36:7
122502 36:15
122521 36:3
122558 35:12
122567 37:6
122579 36:10
122613 14:3 34:21
122712 21:19
122864 22:15
122978 35:16
123008 35:8
123063 36:23
123104 37:2
123129 27:18
123130 28:2
123131 28:10
123132 28:16
123133 28:21
123134 29:3
123135 29:9
123148 29:15
123154 26:13
123155 26:21
123158 27:2
123159 29:21
123160 30:3
123161 30:8
123162 30:15
123183 30:22
123194 27:5
123200 35:20
123201 31:2
123202 27:10
12th 26:12 27:1,10,17
 30:21 31:8,16
13 17:9
13th 26:13 27:1,17
 30:22 31:9
14 13:7 27:18 28:3,10
 29:9
15th 28:2 31:2

18th 10:11,18 13:5 28:9
 30:7
19th 28:9 29:20 30:12
1B 9:14
1C 10:7
1st 12:9

2

2 2:18
2:00 31:21
200 30:22
2021 31:20
2022 1:14 2:8 4:3,4,24
 4:25 5:21,22 6:18,19
 7:15 8:11 9:7,13
 10:10,11,18,18 12:9
 13:5 14:1,20 15:15
 16:10 17:9 26:13,20
 27:5,10,21 28:2,15,20
 29:2,8,15 30:7 31:2
2022-866 5:22
2022-868 4:25
2022-884 6:19
2022-886 4:5
2023 18:9 19:6
20th 10:10,18 29:20
 30:13
21 25:25
21st 30:13
22- 8:11
22-251-00009 7:16
22-CMP-00046 2:8,12
22-CMP-00050 2:9 3:1
22-PRO-000060 9:8
22-PRO-00100 9:12
22-SC- 31:17
22-SC-01059 31:10
22nd 30:14
23rd 14:20
25 32:19,20,20 37:11
 38:22
25-120iAiii 3:4
25-701 2:14
25-82385 2:20
250 2:14
25th 27:20 28:6,15
26th 31:20
29th 16:10 27:5
2E 12:10
2nd 4:4,23,24 5:21 6:17
 6:18 28:20,24

3

3:00 31:15
30 2:15,17,21,23
30th 14:1
31st 18:9 19:6 29:8
3rd 5:20 7:15 8:11

4

4:00 10:9,16
400 31:11

5

5-0-0 3:25 4:21 5:18
 6:15 7:12 8:8 9:4 10:5
 11:13 12:5 13:3,24
 14:18 15:13 16:8 17:7
 18:3 19:1,21 20:16
 21:14 22:11 23:7 24:3
 24:23 25:22 32:15
 38:2 40:8
500 24:6 27:2

6

600 31:7
6A 14:21 15:16 16:11
 17:10

7

700 27:18 28:2,10,16,21
 29:3,9
75 29:15
7th 15:15

8

8 4:3
8th 2:8 9:7,13 29:2

9

9 9:14
90th 27:9
9th 26:20

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DC ABRA

Date: 11-09-22

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate complete record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1716 14TH ST., N.W., STE. 200

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009-7831